
 

 
BOARD OF TRUSTESS KEY MESSAGES 

 
Following are the Key Messages from the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting held on Tuesday, November 23, 2021. 
 

1) IMR Results & Plan – The Board of Trustees approved the 2021-2022 Infrastructure Maintenance and 
Renewal Expenditure Plan (IMR). One of a school jurisdiction's highest priorities regarding their school 
facilities is to ensure that health, safety and essential upgrading needs, including emergent projects, are 
completed as required.  IMR funding is provided to meet these needs and eliminate deferred maintenance.  
IMR funding is only provided for government owned facilities and is not provided for privately owned 
buildings.  
 

2) Board Presentations: 
 
a) Alberta Education Assurance Survey Measures - Chad Kuzyk, Associate Superintendent, Curriculum and 

Innovation, presented the Alberta Education Assurance Survey Measures to the Board of Trustees. In 
many areas of the measures the Livingstone Range School Division was above the provincial average. 
 

b) Student Wellness Presentation – Dr. Kendra Massie, Clinical Team Lead updated the Board of Trustees 
regarding Student Wellness throughout the Livingstone Range School Division. The LRSD Family School 
Liaison Counsellor Program truly optimizes learning, development, and the wellbeing of our students by 
reducing or preventing student challenges. The program always strives to attain the vision statement 
Every student, every day.  

 
c) Transportation Presentation – Transportation Coordinator Mike Cahoon, Interim Transportation 

Coordinator Rick Visser and Transportation Secretary, Kristi Edwards presented a Transportation update 
to the Board of Trustees. The Transportation department main goals this year were bus driver 
recruitment and new buses for our fleet. They have hired 34 new bus drivers and obtained 5 new to us 
buses. In October the Department of Transportation inspected six of our Pincher Creek buses, each bus 
passed with a 100% pass rate. Congratulations to our Transportation department for a job well done! 

 
1) COVID-19 Vaccination Status and Testing for Harm Reduction - The Board of Trustees directed 

Administration to develop a COVID-19 Vaccination Status and Testing for Harm Reduction (not applicable to 
students) recommendation and implementation plan to be presented to the board. This plan should take 
into account reasonable timelines, time spent with students, and the requirement of vaccination status 
disclosure, or for those not fully vaccinated regular proof of a COVID-19 negative test. 
 


